

Liverpool College PRIMARY NEWSLETTER





Friday 13th June 2025

Environment Day

What A Day!! The children have had a fantastic day making junk modelling, forest school, and lots more.























PSHE

We are now in the final unit of the year of our Jigsaw PSHE Scheme;

Changing Me. The coverage for this unit was sent out on a MCAS earlier on in the year. The final unit deals with change of many types, from growing from young to old, becoming a teenager, assertiveness, puberty, self-respect and safeguarding. The children will consider what how they have changed this year and what changes lie ahead. Each year group thinks about looking forward, moving year groups or the transition to secondary school and how to cope positively with such changes

Arts Celebration Evening

'We are delighted to inform you about our upcoming Arts Celebration Evening, an event that will showcase the incredible talents of our students in the fields of music, drama, dance, and visual arts. This special evening is scheduled to take place on Thursday 10th July at 6pm at The Palm House, Sefton Park.

Tickets will be on sale from Friday 13th June via the following link; https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EYAJ

Warm regards
The Expressive Arts Department

Year 5 Rugby

On Tuesday of this week, ten of our Year 5 girls took part in an exciting rugby event at Phil Gibbons fields (Calderstones). Some of the girls who attended had never played rugby before, but were ready for the challenge! The sunny afternoon consisted of a number of activities which would introduce them to the skills which would be used in a rugby match. A firm favourite was the 'gladiator' activity, where the aim was to weave past four other players who were trying to block their path. Another involved small teams, who each had to try to collect as many 'eggs' as possible, but with a catch - only one person could go at a time, and somebody had to protect the eggs which had already been collected by their team! A slightly different version of the game 'bulldog' was also a popular activity too, before finishing the afternoon with some short, noncontact games against other schools. The girls were an asset to the school and a pleasure to take out to the event as they took part in all of the activities with enthusiasm and respect! A huge well done to them all!







Year 5 Football

On Thursday the Year 5 boys' football team played what is likely to be their final game of the season against St Paschal Baylon at Heron Eccles, and what a game it was! The first half was tetchy, but sprinkled with moments of real quality, especially defensively from us. In particular was an absolutely unreal lastditch tackle from Jacob W. Sadly, one slight lapse saw us go in at half time 1-0 down. We picked ourselves and came out all guns blazing, and the 10 mins after half time were the best I've seen all season full of momentum and desire. Hugo B got us the goal we richly deserved, and we continued to push for a winner. Our opponents still posed a threat, with Theo R getting us out of jail with one of the finest goal-line clearances/tackles I've ever seen in my life. Noah H thundered a free kick against the post from range, and Lucas J had two cleared off the line as we continued to push for the winner. From yet another dangerous Charlie B corner in the dying seconds, a mishit hit from us fell kindly to their player on the edge of the box. Noah H did his best (or worst?!) to bring him down, which he did manage, but the ref played a good advantage and heartbreakingly they went up the other end and scored. A tragic and undeserved end to a superb game, but as we said at the end, if you're gonna lose a game of footy, that's the best way - trying your utmost to win it! All of the lads showed enormous character and played brilliantly, but Jacob Q was my POTM, defying his slighter stature to dominate the midfield and win every loose ball. I'm sure this team will continue to go from strength to strength next season!

Old Trafford

Last Sunday, 35 children from Years 5 and 6, along with 4 staff, travelled to Old Trafford (the good one) to watch Lancashire take on Northants in a T20 game. For most of our cohort this was a first, but the typical Mancunian precipitation looked set to stop us before we'd even begun. It truly was horrendous when we arrived and left me questioning both my choices and my sanity as we sat in freezing cold stands on a Sunday afternoon surrounded by impatient children and with little prospect of improvement. However, we ate our lunch and made our way to the children's fan zone, which was packed full of fun activities to keep our spirits. Miraculously, while we were there the sun came out, and our spirits rose! We made our way back to our seats and, amazingly, got to see the entire 40 overs! Sadly Lancashire lost, but it was a memorable afternoon. We danced with every boundary and wicket, we demanded free t-shirts, we got on the big screen, and also learnt what is seemingly the only Lancashire chant known to man, thanks to our increasingly loud friend every time he ventured back from the bar! We had fun and learnt a lot about cricket. Live sport is always brilliant to see, so I will be exploring even more options next year! My huge thanks to Mr Brimage, Miss Frees and Miss Tyrer for giving up their

Sunday to help us have a brilliant day!



Well done to Noah who sang live on "In demand radio" on Sunday and did a little interview.





Attendance for week commencing 9th June 2025

Reception	98.0 % 🕲
Year 1	98.8 % 🕲
Year 2	92.8 %
Year 3	98.1 % 🐵
Year 4	93.5 %
Year 5	97.1 % 🐵
Year 6	96.1 %

SUMMERTIME SOIREE - TUESDAY 1ST JULY 2025

Tickets go on sale for this years' annual Music Concert - Summertime Soiree in Mossley Hill Church.

This is the big music concert of the year featuring musicians from Ch 2 to 13 - celebrating all our talent as a College.

This year the Primary Phase is featuring Preplings, The Box of Frogs and Soloists from across the year groups.

Tickets go live from 6pm.
Click on the link below to join us!

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EYNZ

Summer Term - key dates

Date	Event
Wed 18 th June	Year 1 trip to
	Knowsley Safari Park
Fri 27 th June	Sports' Day Reception
	9am, Y1 1pm, Y2 2pm
Fri 27 th June	Year 6 prom arranged
	by parents
Tues 1st July	Springtime Soiree
Weds 2 nd July	Year 7 induction day
Thurs 3 rd July (pm)	Primary Speech Day
	1.30pm
Mon 7 th July (pm)	Year 2 Leavers
	Performance
Thursday 10 th July -	Arts Celebration at
Evening	the Palm House
Friday 11 th July (am)	Year 6 Leavers
	service
Fri 11 th July	End of term 12.00



<u>Important announcement for Y6 parents</u>

The Year 6 Prom will be here before you know it, and we can't wait to give our children a fantastic send-off as they celebrate their time in primary school!

Date: Friday, 27th June

What's Included? A full party package – food, treats, drinks, VIP red carpet, Photo Booth, entertainment, etc and plenty of fun!

Cost: £25 per child (all-inclusive)

Let's make this a special evening for them to cherish! If you haven't secured your child's place yet, please do so as soon as possible.

Thank you for your support—we know it's going to be a magical night!

https://www.paypal.com/pool/9bXINurt1 0?sr=ancr